
For information on how we handle your personal data please refer to our Privacy Notice at Torfaen.gov.uk 
I gael gwybodaeth am sut rydym yn trin eich data personol, gweler ein Hysbysiad Preifatrwydd ar Torfaen.gov.uk 

 
THIS DOCUMENT IS AVAILABLE IN LARGER PRINT UPON REQUEST 

Tŷ Blaen Torfaen, Panteg Way, New Inn, Pontypool, Torfaen, NP4 0LS, Tel: 01495 762200, Fax:  01495 766709 
Tŷ Blaen Torfaen, Ffordd Panteg, New Inn, Pont-y-pwl, Torfaen, NP4 0LS, Ffôn: 01495 762200, Ffacs:  01495 766709 

Rydym yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg a Saesneg. Cewch ateb Cymraeg i bob gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd yn arwain i unrhyw oedi. 
We welcome correspondence in Welsh and English. Correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and will not lead to any delay. 

www.torfaen.gov.uk 
 

CHIEF OFFICER NEIGHBOURHOODS, PLANNING & PUBLIC 
PROTECTION/PRIF SWYDDOG GWASANAETHAU 
CYMDOGAETH, CYNLLUNIO A DIOGELU’R CYHOEDD  
Rachel Jowitt 

 
Your ref/Eich cyf:  Please contact/Cysyllter â:  
Our ref/Ein cyf: UPFSM Direct line/Llinell union:  
Date/Dyddiad: 27th June 2022 Direct fax/Llinell ffacs:  

           Email/Ebost: cashless.catering@torfaen.gov.uk 
 

 

Title:  Phased rollout of Primary Free School Meals for the youngest children from 

September 2022 onwards. 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

From the new Autumn term onwards all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children will be 

offered Free School Meals. This is an important step in reaching the shared ambition 

of ensuring no child goes hungry while in school. 

 

In response to the current rising cost-of-living, Welsh Government and Torfaen County 

Borough Council are committed to implementing this scheme quickly and would ask 

for your patience as we build catering capacity to ensure a successful phased 

implementation and work towards a whole school roll-out over the next three years. 

 

Torfaen County Borough Council are working with the Welsh Government to develop a 

process for you to be able to request a free meal for your child/children in Reception, 

Year 1 and Year 2 from September, trying to avoid any unnecessary burden for you. 

Further information will follow by the end of term.  

 

Please rest assured that if your child is currently in receipt of free school meals and/or 

any other associated benefits, these will not be affected. 

 

Kind regards 

 
 
 
 
Universal Primary Free School Meal (UPFSM) Project Team 
Catering & Cleaning 
Neighbourhood Services 
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